Special Edition



Welcome everyone to the final newsletter for 2018. This newsletter is a showcase of our graduating **Year 6 students'** memories and achievements from across our school in **2018**.

I would like to take this opportunity to **thank** all of the staff at Caralee, from our cleaning and maintenance staff, through to the office personnel, education assistants and of course, our teachers.

Our team effort has seen Caralee continue to achieve **excellent results academically**, and see success across our **community engagement activities**. I would like to take this opportunity to also thank our **School Council** and Chairperson, Karen Ramsay, for her time as Chair, and her efforts that have seen Caralee become an **Independent Public School**. I would also like to thank **P&C** President, Julia Stewart, for her leadership, and the ongoing success that the P&C



is having in supporting our school. Finally, I'd like to thank the **parents and volunteers** who support our children in achieving their potential at school, and I'd like to wish everyone a safe and Merry Christmas, and best wishes for 2019. **Jason Shapcott, Principal**

YEAR 6 (2018) REFLECTIONS

My favourite memories were camp, interschool, meeting my pen pals from Gwynne Park Primary School **Tips:** Do your homework and try

your best (Fia)
Camp, Art extension excursion,
Young Leaders
Day. Tips: Don't
study too hard
but study
enough to
know what your
teacher teaches
you (Heather)

Year 6 camp and our class excursion to the Fremantle Prison Tips: Have a great time at camp and get ready - you are going to have fun next year (Raneen)

Camp, lightning carnivals and
Touch Rugby Tips: Enjoy Primary
School as it won't last forever,
and shoot for the stars (Laura)
Youth Leaders Conference,
school camp and Touch Rugby
Tips: Try new experiences have
fun and don't fight with your

friends (Tahlia)
Interschool carnivals, RAAFA
Aviation Museum (thanks to Mr.
Rajecki), and our school camp
Tips: do what you are told and
also have heaps of fun (Louie)
Interschool, camp Tips: Earn
people's trust and never
break it. Always think before
you act because every step
and thought opens a new
door(Margarette)

School camp Tips: Mr. Rajecki is not as bad as you think, and with great power comes great responsibility (Atticus)

School camp, doing interschool and the sports carnival **Tips:** Do your homework and have fun (Marian)

School camp, meeting our pen pals from Gwynne Park Primary and the interschool games **Tips:** Always follow the rules, be kind to others and enjoy your last year in primary school (Eloise)

Year 6 camp, class excursion and interschool Tips: Have a great time on camp and always listen to your teachers (Annyta)

Camp and interschool soccer **Tips:**Don't get on your teacher's bad side, do your homework and follow

instructions (Charlie)

School camp and participating in different activities Tips: Don't get on Mr. Rajecki's bad side and do your jobs (Mason)

School camp, Young Leaders Day and participating in

interschool games **Tips:** Enjoy your last year as Primary students (Summer)

School camp, winning runnerup boy in Athletics, and the friendships that have been established **Tips:** Don't talk back to your teachers (Jai)

Year 6 camp **Tips:** Be really good and do what your teacher tells you to do (Anthony)

Camp, interschool and the faction carnival Tips: Do not back chat

School camp because it was fun to go on my own Tips: Have fun and listen to your teacher (Sam)

the teachers, and to tell them if you are feeling upset (Aaron)

AFL interschool and the

year you fix yourself

projects Mr. Rajecki organ-

ised for us Tips: This is the

before high school (Elliott)

Camp, learning how to do division, coming first in a big race Tips: be brave, be strong and never, ever let someone bully you or someone else (Jamie)

Pen Pals with Gwynne Park Primary, and being

in Year 6 this year **Tips:** Don't get in

trouble, make smart choices and don't be silly (Sharlett)

School camp, interschool games and sports carnivals

Tips: Work hard and try to do your

Camp, Tropical Disco and Interschool **Tips:** Be nice, to be good to all teachers and students and to bring good behaviour to camp (Taniesha)

School camp and hanging out with Sam Tips: Listen to all teachers (Tyler)

Winter sports, swimming and athletics carnival **Tips:** Try your best (Huzaifah)

School camp, Winter Carnival for netball and being a school councillor **Tips:** Enjoy your last year (Paige)

Camp and representing the school in different school activities **Tips:** Enjoy your last year and try new things (Keira)

Camp, participating in different interschool sports and going to the Young Leaders Conference Tips: always do what you are told and hand your work in on time (Cooper)

Young Leaders Conference, participating in interschool sports and this year's camp Tips: Stay on Mr. Rajecki's good side and have a great year (Finn)

Sports carnival and Year 6 camp **Tips:** Do your homework, be nice and don't get caught doing the wrong thing (Nathaniel)

Year 6 camp, choir excursions and having fun at Caralee. **Tips:** Always listen to your teachers and concentrate on your work (Aurora) Year 6 camp, Young Leaders

Conference and winning the Touch Football carnival **Tips:** Set a good example to your teachers and

enjoy your last year (Nate)

Year 6 camp and participating in the interschool events. **Tips:** Don't leave the flags up, and don't get on your teacher's bad side (Sarisyn)





Our major fund raising event for 2018 the Caralee Quiz Night was a huge success raising **\$10,148.20**, which will be donated to the school to assist in purchasing literacy and numeracy resources for 2019.

An enormous thank you goes out to our P & C Fundraising Sub-Committee for their tireless efforts and considerable planning that made this event such a tremendous success.

Thank you everyone who purchased tickets and joined in on the festivities of the night. A special thanks to Mr Acott for being our MC, he did a wonderful job of keeping the night running smoothly and throwing in just the right amount of "Dad jokes".

Finally, a big shout out to all the families, local small businesses and the community for all your kind donations.

Your generosity is greatly appreciated.



Important dates for Uniform Shop: 1st February 2019

Uniform Shop will be open for business from 9.00 -11.00am

School Council

We would like to thank Terri Hale for all the work she has done as a School Council member. Her input and experience has been invaluable as we transition into IPS for 2019.

We have received a nomination from former Chair, Karen Ramsay via the P&C, to support the proposed School Board Chair, Amanda Buisman, for a term of one year. Any further nominations must be received by close of business Tuesday, I I th of December. A letter explaining the expertise you bring to the Board is required as part of the nomination process. If we receive a number of nominations, a ballot of parents will be conducted in the last week of school.



Our P & C AGM will be held in February 2019 (date TBC). This is the meeting where all positions are declared vacate, nominations are taken and positions voted in for 2019.

Caralee P & C also provide Canteen and Uniform Shop services to families of the school – we will be looking for volunteers to manager the Uniform Shop for 2019 and Canteen committee volunteers to assist the Canteen in providing healthy eating option and to continue the success of our Themed Menu days from 2018 into 2019.



Any general queries regarding the above please email CCS P&C caralee.pandc@gmail.com



Ask Questions Be Involved

School Finance

In accordance with the School Finance Administration policy, funds collected in excess of what is required for an activity must be redispersed to parents before the end of the year. It is proposed all children benefit from a fun water slide activity on the last day of school for free. Excess funds collected for swimming (approximately \$1.40 per child) will be used to fund this event. Please advise in writing to the office if you have any queries regarding this dispersal and proposed activity. Notes will go home for children regarding the event.



Transitioning from primary to secondary school is an exciting time for kids. Learning how to travel independently on public transport is one of many new experiences students will face.

If you have a child heading to high school next year, use the Get on Board website to help get them started using Transperth. Visit www.getonboard.transperth.wa.gov.au to find out more!



'The Dance Collective' are offering Caralee families "Buy one get one free" tickets to ONE

Follow the link to secure your booking www.ticketmaster.com.au/promo/3rfycj



Siobhan Micale

WILLAGEE'S NO 1 AGENT

0410 085 174

siobhan@yardproperty.com

yard



Supporting Caralee Community School since 2008